
 Robert Kim’s Endorsement for Martin Todd as 

 Secretary 

 

 I fully endorse Martin Todd to run as secretary in 

KOTEOL’s National Council. Through his various duties as the 

second vice-president and first vice-president of the Yongin 

KOTESOL Chapter, he has been a dependable and reliable 

chapter officer who has been instrumental in the operation of the 

regional chapter. He has effectively provided suggestions and 

ideas to make Yongin a viable and running chapter. For example, 

he helped design the chapter constitution, a separate Facebook 

page, and chaired annual Yongin conferences. To reach out to 

student members, he even endorsed having a student 

representative as part of the chapter executive. Martin has 

helped in running the nominations and elections of Yongin 

Chapter executives. He is an effective team player who has 

provided ideas and suggestions. In addition, he is a solid listener 

who is willing to be open to new ways of helping a chapter be 

effective and competent. 

Thus, I firmly believe that he can serve as a viable asset to the 

National Council as its secretary. 

 

 

 

 


